
As we move into springtime, we enter the 

busiest period of the year for the World 

Curling Federation as our Championship 

season is in full swing.  

Since Novemberõs newsletter, new European 

Champions and World Wheelchair Curling 

Champions have been crowned. 

In recent months, many of our Member As-

sociations have also been selecting the teams 

who will represent their nation at our forth-

coming World Championship events due to 

take place in the coming weeks.  

Congratulations to all of the teams who we 

will see in Sochi, Riga, Victoria and Frederic-

ton. 

Two test events are being staged at the Ice 

Cube Curling Center in Sochi, Russia, which 

will host the 2014 Olympic and Paralympic 

Winter Games Curling competitions. 

The World Wheelchair Curling Champion-

ship recently concluded and the World Jun-

ior Curling Championships is currently un-

derway and will finish on 10 March. 

We are also looking forward to some excit-

ing competition in the coming weeks as the 

World Womenõs, Menõs, Mixed Doubles and 

Senior Curling Championships get underway. 

Remember, you can read more about each 

story by clicking on the headline which will 

take you through to the full stories. 
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Team Canada, World Wheelchair Curling Champions 

2013             Photo: WCF/ Alina Pavlyuchik  

Remember, click on the headers or blue words to take you through to more information / full story  

Congratulations to Team Canada 

who were crowned 2013 World 

Wheelchair Curling Champions 

in Sochi, Russia in February. 

Congratulations must also go to  

Russia, China,  Sweden, USA, 

Scotland (who earn points on 

behalf of Great Britain), Korea, 

Slovakia, Norway and Finland 

who, along with Canada, have 

now earned enough points to 

qualify for the Paralympic Win-

ter Games which will be played 

in the same venue between the 

7-16 March, 2014. 

It was the first test event to be 

held in the Ice Cube Curling 

Center in Sochi.  

We were pleased to see the 

progress that has been made at 

the venue and look forward to 

working with the local organis-

ers to help make the final touch-

es which will ensure that both 

the Olympic and Paralympic 

Games are yet another huge 

success.   

We must thank everyone in-

volved in this event, including 

the local organiser, hundreds of 

volunteers and most of all the 

athletes. 

http://wwhcc2013.curlingevents.com/
http://www.worldcurling.org


World Curling Championships coming to Beijing and Saint John 

Le Gruyère  European Curling Championships  

In January, I had the pleas-

ure of welcoming Chinese 

Curling Association Presi-

dent, Ni Huizhong, to the 

WCF Secretariat in Perth, 

Scotland to sign the con-

tract for the World Menõs 

Curling Championship 2014 

which will be held in Beijing, 

China between 29 March 

and 6 April. 

We are also looking for-

ward to heading back to 

New Brunswick in Canada, 

where Saint John will host 

the Ford World Womenõs 

Curling Championship 2014 

between 15 and 23 March. 

I hope that you will be able 

to join us at these Champi-

onships, Iõm sure they will 

both be unforgettable 

events. 

Congratulations to all of the medal winners at Le Gruyère European Curling Cham-

pionships 2012 which were held in Karlstad, Sweden in December. 

Russiaõs women won the gold medal, beating Scotland who picked up silver. Sweden 

won the bronze medal. In the menõs championship, hosts Sweden won gold, Norway 

silver and the Czech Republic won their first major championship medal, winning 

bronze. 

The people of Karlstad proved to be excellent hosts and I would like to thank every-

one involved in making this a fantastic event for everyone. We can now look for-

ward to the 2013 European Curling Championships which will be held in the Nor-

wegian city of Stavanger.  

Following the decision of its Members to dissolve the European Curling Federation, 

the World Curling Federation will now be responsible for the organisation of future 

European Curling Championships and European Mixed Curling Championships. 
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World Financial Group Continental Cup 2013  

Saint John, Canada, will host the Ford World Womenõs Curling Cham-

pionship 2014                           Photo: facebook.com/DiscoverSaintJohn  

 

Team North America, winners of the 

WFG Continental Cup 2013               

Photos: WCF/Michael Burns  

Sweden men and Russia women, gold 

medal winners at ECC 2012           

       Photo: WCF/Richard Gray  

The World Financial Group 

Continental Cup 2013  

proved to be an excellent 

showcase of some of the 

worldõs finest curlers playing 

in various disciplines of our 

game.  

Congratulations to Team 

North America who won 

the Cup back from Team 

World, with a points total 

of 37 points to 23. 

This latest victory edges 

Team North America in 

front as they have now won 

the Continental Cup five 

times compared to Team 

World who have won it 

four times.  

That has set up what will be 

a fantastic occasion in Las 

Vegas next year, of which 

you can buy tickets already 

here: 

www.curling.ca/2014contine

ntalcup/ticket-information/  

http://www.worldcurling.org/beijing-china-to-host-2014-world-mens-curling-championship
http://www.worldcurling.org/saint-john-nb-canada-to-host-2014-ford-world-womens-curling-championship
http://ecc2012.curlingevents.com
http://www.worldcurling.org/beijing-china-to-host-2014-world-mens-curling-championship
http://www.worldcurling.org/beijing-china-to-host-2014-world-mens-curling-championship
http://www.worldcurling.org/saint-john-nb-canada-to-host-2014-ford-world-womens-curling-championship
http://www.worldcurling.org/saint-john-nb-canada-to-host-2014-ford-world-womens-curling-championship
http://ecc2012.curlingevents.com/
http://ecc2012.curlingevents.com/
http://www.worldcurling.org/team-north-america-win-2013-wfg-continental-cup
http://www.worldcurling.org/team-north-america-win-2013-wfg-continental-cup
http://www.worldcurling.org/team-north-america-win-2013-wfg-continental-cup


New Year, New Honour  

I was absolutely delighted to receive news in late December that I would be bestowed the 

honour of an OBE (Officer of the Most Excellent Order of the British Empire) for services 

to curling and international disability sport as part of Queen Elizabeth IIõs New Year Hon-

ours List.  

It is a great honour and is wonderful recognition for the sport of curling and wheelchair 

curling and all those involved in playing and developing the sport. 

The Queenõs Honours List is a means of rewarding an individual's exceptional achievement 

or exceptional service to the United Kingdom and British Overseas Territories. The 

awards are made twice-yearly, at New Year and for the Queenõs official birthday in June. 

The Order of the British Empire awards were established by King George V in 1917 to 

recognise the service and achievement of people from all parts of society. 

European Junior Curling Challenge  and Pacific-Asia Junior Curling Championships   

In early January, the European Junior Curling Challenge was held in Prague, Czech 

Republic. I would like to congratulate Denmark women and Italy men for winning 

this event which secured them qualification to the World Junior Curling Champi-

onships 2013 taking place in Sochi, Russia. 

China men and Japan women also qualified after they both won at the Pacific-Asia 

Junior Curling Championships held in Kitami-City, Japan. 

There was a large number of teams involved in these Championships and the 

standard of competition at both events was exceptionally high, which suggests our 

sport is in good hands.  

I would like to thank the local organisers, volunteers and all of the athletes who 

made these Championships fantastic occasions for everyone involved. 

Page 3 

Teams at the Pacific -Asia Junior Curling Champion-

ship had an enjoyable time in Japan          

         Photo: WCF/Russel Hamsey  

Ice Cube Curling Center visit with Vladimir Putin  

WCF President, Kate Caithness, will be 

honoured with the title OBE               

              Photo: WCF  
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One of the highlights of my 

travels over the last three 

months was to accompany 

Russian President, Vladimir 

Putin, during his recent visit to 

the Ice Cube Curling Center. 

This was a fantastic opportuni-

ty to showcase our sport to 

one of the most influential 

political figures in the world 

with a global media audience 

accompanying us on his visit.  

President Putin was in Sochi 

to mark the occasion of 365 

days until the start of the 

Olympic Winter Games and, 

together with IOC President 

Jacques Rogge, formally 

launched the Celebrations 

later that evening during a 

Skating Gala Performance. 

The venue is in great shape 

and following the two test 

events we will make our rec-

ommendations for the final 

touches to be made to the 

venue ahead of the Olympic 

and Paralympic Games. 

WCF President Kate Caithness, with Russian President, Vla-

dimir Putin, touring the Ice Cube Curling Center in February  

            Photo: Russian Curling Federation  

http://www.worldcurling.org/honour-for-wcf-president-kate-caithness
http://www.worldcurling.org/italy-and-denmark-secure-world-junior-championships-berths
http://www.worldcurling.org/japanese-junior-women-and-chinese-junior-men-win-pajcc-2013
http://www.worldcurling.org/italy-and-denmark-secure-world-junior-championships-berths
http://www.worldcurling.org/italy-and-denmark-secure-world-junior-championships-berths
http://www.worldcurling.org/japanese-junior-women-and-chinese-junior-men-win-pajcc-2013
http://www.worldcurling.org/japanese-junior-women-and-chinese-junior-men-win-pajcc-2013
http://www.worldcurling.org/russian-president-vladimir-putin-visits-olympic-curling-venue-in-sochi


Athlete Commission & Rules Commission  

Trainee Journalist and Photographer Programme  

Following the incredible success of our inaugural Trainee Journalist & Photographer 

Programme, in which we received over 80 entries from around the world, we were 

delighted to announce the winners of our Trainee Journalist and Photographer Pro-

gramme for the season 2012-2013.  

Kyle Jahns, who is studying at Red River College in Winnipeg, Canada, was chosen to 

be our Trainee Journalist, while Alina Pavlyuchik, who is studying the Studio 67 

School of Photography in Minsk, Belarus, was chosen as our Trainee Photographer. 

Alina was given the additional opportunity of joining us for the World Wheelchair 

Curling Championship in Sochi, and you can see her photos from the event here:  

http://wwhcc2013.curlingevents.com/galleries   

She was joined by Kyle to work with the WCF Media & Communications Team at 

the World Junior Curling Championships 2013 in Sochi, Russia and you will be able 

to see their work on:  www.wjcc2013.curlingevents.com  
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Sochi Development Plan  

levels of our sport, such 

as at local rinks, clubs or 

at league level for exam-

ple.  

For more information 

about the WCFõs Sochi 

Development Plans, 

please contact WCF 

Competitions & Develop-

ment Officer, Darrell Ell:  
darrell.ell@worldcurling.org   

Recently, the World 

Curling Federationõs 

Competitions & Develop-

ment Team published 

their Sochi Development 

Plans.  

This programme is de-

signed to encourage the 

growth of our sport dur-

ing the peak of interest 

both before, during and 

after the Olympic and 

Paralympic Winter 

Games.  

The Plan provides infor-

mation not only for MAs 

to help them prepare 

their own programmes, 

but the information con-

tained within the docu-

ments will also benefit 

those operating in all 

MEDIA  

The World Curling Federa-

tion has received a number 

of nominations from its 

Member Associations for 

candidates to sit on two 

new commissions; the Ath-

letes Commission and the 

Competition and Rules 

Commission.   

All nominations received 

will be considered by the 

WCF Board at their meet-

ing in Riga in March, and the 

successful candidates will be 

notified shortly after.  

The Athlete Commission  

will comprise five or six 

members. Athletes who  

competed at the World 

Menõs, Womenõs or Wheel-

chair Championship or the 

Olympic or Paralympics 

Games within the last 8 

years have been nominated. 

The first Commission will 

be tasked with finalising the 

remit of the Commission 

and also recommending to 

the Board the election pro-

cess for future Commis-

sions.  

They will be asked to pro-

vide feedback and opinion 

on various matters, to the 

WCF Board and other 

WCF Commissions. 

The Competition and 

Rules Commission  will 

comprise five-seven Mem-

bers and will be chaired by a 

Board member and sup-

ported by the Director of 

Competitions.  

The Commission will pro-

vide advice and recommen-

dations to the Board of the 

WCF and through them to 

the Members of the WCF, 

on matters relating to com-

petitions and rules.     

The WCFõs CDO Team can help you capitalise on 

pre and post Olympic interest in curling                   

                             Photo: WCF  

WCF Trainee Journalist, Kyle Jahns, and WCF 

Trainee Photographer, Alina Pavlyuchik, hard at 

work at WJCC 2013         Photo: WCF/Richard Gray  

http://www.worldcurling.org/winners-of-wcf-trainee-journalist-photographer-programme
http://wwhcc2013.curlingevents.com/galleries
http://www.worldcurling.org/world-junior-curling-championships-2013
http://www.wjcc2013.curlingevents.com/
http://www.worldcurling.org/sochi-development-plans
mailto:darrell.ell@worldcurling.org


World Curling Federation Camps and Courses  

WCF Curling Equipment Programme (CEP)  

The CEP is a new project introduced by the WCF Curling Development 

Officers. Three equipment suppliers, BalancePlus, Goldline and Performance partnered with the 

WCF to provide a number of Starter, Advanced and Instructor level equipment packages for 

Member Associations, who can apply for this assistance.  

The first season of the programme will end April 30th and by that date, we will have provided 

over 180 packages for the Adult Curling Week in Bratislava, the Füssen Camps and Courses, 

the Prague Adult camp along with equipment for clinics organised by three Member 

Associations (the Czech Republic, Japan and Scotland) with two additional applications pending. 

Information regarding the second year of this programme will be available on the WCF website: 

http://www.worldcurling.org/curling -equipment -programme -cep 

 and via an email to Member Associations in April.  
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Development & Assistance Programme (DAP)  

Some of last yearõs F¿ssen Camp students                     Photo: WCF  

To date, we have approved 

over $260,000 USD for this 

yearõs DAP programme.  

The application closing 

deadline is  April 30, 

2013.  

Projects have to be finished 

by May 31, 2013.  

Claims have to be submitted 

to the WCF office no later 

than June 15, 2013.  

For more information about 

the Development Assistance 

Programme, please contact 

WCF Competitions & Develop-

ment Officer, Eeva Roethlis-

berger: 

eeva.roethlisberger@world

curling.org  

DAP funding was used to set up a 

curling sheet in Leuven, Belgium                  

Photo: Belgium Curling Association  

Development  

Prague (24-28 May): We 

still have spaces available so 

apply fast if you would like 

to secure a spot on the 

Adult Curling Camp. 

Business of Curling 

Symposium (30-31 May): 

This consists of two days of 

interactive learning and 

sharing ideas and successes. 

There are only 20 spaces 

available. 

Füssen (29 Jun-13 Jul): The 

Junior Camp and Advanced 

Instruction & introduction 

to Coaching Course is fully 

booked. 

There are still a few spaces 

available on the Ice-Tech 

and the Basic Umpire 

Course. 

For more information visit: 

http://www.wcf -camps-

courses.com/   

http://www.wcf-camps-courses.com/
http://www.worldcurling.org/curling-equipment-programme-cep
http://www.worldcurling.org/curling-equipment-programme-cep
mailto:eeva.roethlisberger@worldcurling.org
mailto:eeva.roethlisberger@worldcurling.org
http://www.wcf-camps-courses.com/
http://www.wcf-camps-courses.com/

